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Dear Pastor and Friends in the Lord,

“Twill instruct thee and teach thee in the way which thou shalt go: I will guide thee with mine
eye” Psalm 32:8. We are so blessed to know that God is continually watching over us and
will direct our every step.

These two months of March and April have been busy ones. We began March as poll
workers for our local elections. At least half of the workers caught the flu/virus, which
included the two of us. It was a slow process to get back to normal. We were finally well
enough to organize an outing for our Prime Timers at church. I also taught the Adult
Sunday School Class for the month of March. I also have finished my final checkups with
the back doctors and had very good reports. The yearly dermatologist checkup did find

a small spot on my lip which will be removed in May. March ended with a blessed and
challenging Spring Revival at our church.

April gave an opportunity to visit two of our supporting churches in Virginia and to visit
with our family there. It was a great encouragement to see how God is blessing them.

We had an enjoyable Easter celebration with our family of kids and six grandkids along
with a sister and her family. It was wonderful to all share the blessings of our Savior’s
resurrection. We ended the month with a Mission Sunday at one of our faithful supporting
churches. The one day was packed with testimonies and preaching along with a delicious
lunch. We are so grateful for pastors and churches who are so concerned about reaching the
lost around the world.

Calvary Baptist Church in Spalding, England, continues to receive God’s blessings and we
are so pleased too. Another forty-foot container left in April for Armenia. Even with all the
new restrictions they were able to send it to meet such great needs of the people to whom
they minister.

Please continue to pray for us as we seek God’s will in an opportunity to fill-in for
furloughing missionaries. We are so grateful to the Lord for our health to continue to be a
blessing to others. Thank you for your prayers and faithful support that we are able to be

a part of reaching the lost around the world. We could not do it without the Lord and our
work together with you all. May God bless each of you in your ministry for Him. May we
all work as we see the night is coming when no man can work. There is so much more to do
for the Lord. May those who come behind us find us faithful.

Sincerely in the Lord’s work,
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